

<u>CHRIST</u>

The KING

CATHOLIC CHURCH

6.00 n.m

P. O. Box 899
Pine Mountain, GA 31822
Telephone 706-663-0090
Fax 706-663-0091
Email: ctkpinemountain@att.net

www.christthekingpinemountain.org May 5-18, 2018

Rev. Fr. John R. Madden, Pastor *CAPT. CHC. USN (Ret.)*

Pastoral Center-706-663-0090 Rectory- 706-663-7365 Parish Office - 10 a.m.-3:30 p.m., Mon.-Fri. 6700 GA Highway 354 Pine Mountain, GA 31822

Phone Number: 706-663-0090

Director of Facilities:

Office Manager:

Bookkeeper:

Outreach Ministry:

Director of Religious Ed.:

Secretary:

Mike Gibbon

Bill McClarnon

Roy Mueller

Tom McCann

Kelly Brooks

Lorrie Taylor

Saturday

Masses

Oaturday	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	0.00 p.m.
Sunday	•••••	.10:30 a.m.
Tues-Weds-Thurs	-Fri	9:30 a.m.
(Except 1st Friday of	of the Month)7:0	00 p.m. only
Confession	Saturdays, 5:00)-5:30 p.m.
Baptisms	up	on Request
Marriages	Ca	ll the Office

Educational Programs

Faith Formation Classes Sunday mornings, follows the Harris County School Schedule Catholic Inquiry Class (RCIA) -contact Neal Garner for more information ~ Nealgarn@bellsouth.net



"Whoever loves me will keep my word, and my Father will love him and we will come to him."

Jesus Christ knew human nature, and He knew that human nature needs to do something. Jesus knew that love is more than a feeling, and it starts and ends with the oncefor-all Sacrifice of the Mass. In every succeeding age, the beating heart of the Church is eucharistia, thanksgiving, festival. Jesus established the New Covenant in his own flesh and blood and renews it through the Holy Mass. We sit at the Supper of the Lamb, together with the family of God on earth. "Behold, I stand at the door and knock; if any one hears my voice and opens the door, I will come in to him and eat with him, and he with me." (Rev. 3:20) This is the heart of the matter: Christ and His Church, the marriage of heaven and earth, an immortal match, an immovable feast.

--from Tyler Blanski, "An Immovable Feast



Father Madden and My Dear Church Family,

Thank you ever so much for your love, your prayers and concern. God heard your prayers and he held my hand every step of the way. Never have I felt more loved and cared for. As I continue healing I am filled with mercy, thanksgiving, and an excitement and anticipation for what God has in store for my life!

I love you all,

Carol Tilmann



for your Kindness

Marilyn and Cornelius Wallace would like to express their "heartfelt thanks" to Fr. Madden and our

parishioners who

offered up healing prayers, sent get-well cards, messages, and offerings of love to them following Marilyn's emergency major surgery. Marilyn is now recuperating well and is happy to be able to rejoin the Saturday Vigil Mass Musicians. Thank you, again! The Wallace

MISSIONARY DISCIPLES

Bishop's Annual Appeal Contributions to Date:

As of the last report we received from the Diocese, <u>34.96%</u> of our parishioners have made a pledge to the Bishop's Annual Appeal. That means that 79 of our parish families have supported the Appeal.

Our support of diocesan agencies and ministries is one way that we respond to God for all we have received.

If you have not made a contribution yet, please make a point to do so today. You can pick up an envelope from the pamphlet rack in the atrium of the church or you can go to www.diosav.org and make a pledge on line. A donation no matter how big or small goes a long way and it will increase our participation percentage. We would love to reach 100% participation for Christ the King Parish in Pine Mountain, GA!! Let's show the Bishop that we are CTK strong, even in the midst of rebuilding our beloved church!



Relay for Life 2018 - RESULTS!

We relayed in honor of Rufus Riggs this

year and thanks to your support we surpassed our \$5000 goal!

I would also like to thank those that helped at the BBQ Take-Out and Relay night...the ribs were delicious!

Carol Ann Hendriks

Sheron Cross (and her sales person skills) Colleen Watson (for taking care of Saturday nights)

Chan Echols (for supplying drinks for both events)

Leslie Cooper Blake Cooper Lucas Hammock

Jennifer Hammock

Christi Culverson

Ken Culverson

If you have any questions or would like to be part of our team next year please contact Lola Hammock @ lolham15@hotmail.com or text 7065273245



FAITH FORMATION

All faith formation classes will be holding a Touching Safety session for students on May 20th during our 9:15 class. Offering the session is required by the Diocese of Savannah. Information about the session has been emailed to registered families.

Parents may choose to opt their child out of the session. If so, we ask that you complete the form that was emailed to families in early May or ask for a form from Kelly Brooks and return it to us for our records



Pilgrimage to the Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament!

The youth and their families and those that participated in the Lenten Program will take a mini pilgrimage to the Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, Alabama on Saturday, May 19th. We will gather at the church at 5:45 a.m. and leave at 6:00 a.m. It takes about 4 hours to get to the shine, so we must leave early because Shrine programs start early.



While at the shrine we will visit the Lourdes Grotto, Shroud of Turin Exhibit, Stations of the Cross walk, and Creche.

We will also attend Mass at the Lower Church and visit the St. Pope John Paul II Eucharistic Center. There is also a picnic area.



we can eat a picnic after Mass at 12.

The Shrine does have some rules about attire. Please do not wear shorts, sleeveless shirts, or skirts above the knees. If you have any questions about the trip or to let me know if your family would like to attend, please call or text Melissa Filiatreau at 706-939-2017. We would love for lots of families to join us in this amazing experience.



In the Hospital, Nursing Home, in Rehab, or Homebound?

Please let Father Madden know if you or your immediate family member is in hospital, nursing home, a rehab facility or home-bound so that he can schedule a personal visit.

Contact the office at 706-663-0090.

Father cannot schedule a visit if he is not informed.





The Mary Month of May!

Rosary and Benediction every Tuesday evening at 7:00 p.m.

We have so much and so many to pray for, please plan to join Fr. Madden on your Tuesday evenings in May.



Religious Vocations

The Diocesan Vocation Office is sponsoring Vocation Camps for girls and boys again this summer. Registration is open. Rising 7th-12th grade teens are invited. The cost is \$70 per child; ea. additional child from same family is \$50.

Vocatio Dei Camp for Boys Sat., Jun. 23 - Tues., Jun. 26. Drop off at 3 p.m.; pick up at 11 a.m.

Call to Holiness Camp for Girls Tues., Jun. 26 - Fri., Jun. 29. Drop off at 3 p.m.; pick up at 11 a.m.

Both camps held at Georgia Primitive Baptist Youth Camp, Collins, GA. To register call 912-201-4126 or go to www.diosav.org/vocations.

Upcoming Scripture:

May 13, 2018, Seventh Sunday of Easter:

Acts of the Apostles 1:15-17, 20-26, ~ Psalm 103:1-2, 11-12, 19-20, ~ John 4:11-16, ~ John 17:11-19,

May 20, 2018, Pentecost Sunday:

Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11, ~ Psalm 104:1, 24, 29-31, 34, ~ Corinthians 12:3-7, 12-13, ~ John 20:19-23





Calendar of Events:

Weekday Mass Schedule:

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday mornings @ 9:30 a.m. (Unless it is the First Friday of the Month, then Mass is at 7:00 p.m. **only**).

Every Tuesday During the Month of May:

Rosary and Benediction at 7:00 p.m.

May 19, 2018

Pilgrimage to the Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament:

July 6-8, 2018, Youth Conference:

Duluth, GA:

Vocation Summer Camps:

Boys: June 23-26, Girls: June 26-29, 2018 Register on the diosav.org website

